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City of 
reensboro 

Date: October 7, 2004 

To: George Carr; Norwood Stone; Andy Scott 

From: Internal 1\udit 

Subject: Kingsgate l lousmg, LLC I Allen Nussbaum Apartments 2002-2003 

·rhe Internal Audit Division has con1plctcd a progra1n and co1npliancc review tOr the current year's 
operations ofKingsgate I-lousing, LLC which received a loan fro1n the (~ity of(Jreensboro in the a111ou11t of 
$451,000 to help in the rehabilitation of 37 apartments located at 537 through 605 West Ten-ell Street. 
CJ'hese units are called AllcnwNussbautn Apart1nents 

rfhcse apart1ncnts were in transition fi·on1 Project f-Io1nestead's inanagcn1ent which filed for bankruptcy in 
January. Most recently they were mauagcd by I3eacon Managen1cnt until Septen1ber 6, 2004, at which tin1e 
Wynneficld Properties took over as rnanagiug agency. 

The City's loan is to be repaid in monthly installments of$1,225.23 until May I, 2018 at which time anv 
ren1aining balance and accrued interest \\;ill bccon1e due itt full. 'fhc nu1nage1ncnt agency is n1eeting thes~ 
payment rcquire1ncnts. 

VVc accon1pnnicd !Vtr. Bill Black, H.chabilitation Supervisor of I-lousing & Conm1unity l)cvelop1ncnt as he 
inspected approxirnately I So/ti of the units and noted a fe\v repairs need in the units observed. One unit has 
been conden1ncd by the City J3uilding Inspections l)epartment due to a water leak that has caused 
substantial darnagc and n1okl. 1'his appears to be due to the fact that this situation was not addressed in a 
timely fashion. We also noted that the Replacement Reserve Account was under funded by $465 for the 
year ended l)ccc1nbcr 2003. We reco1nn1cnd these issues arc addressed in a ti1nely fashion. 1'he I-lousing 
and (~01nmunity L)eveloprr1ent Departinent will continue to n1onitor this property. 

We cxarnincd selected financial transaction and progra1n documentation n1aintaincd by the agency for 
con1p!iancc \Vllll th(' loan agrcc1nc11t. Based on our revic\v, it appears that the funds were used in 
eo1npliancc \vi th the loan agrcen1ent except for the previous rcconuncndations. 

VVe request a \Vritten and signed response to our reco1111nendations tl"om the Kingsgatc Litnited Partnership 
befOrc and after the n1anagen1ent change and the Departrnent of Housing & (~ommunity Develop1nent by 
October 21, 2004. We would like to thank Ms. Kim Payne, Property Manager and Ms. Marlene Streets, 
1Zegional Property Manager for Wynncficld Properties for their courtesy and cooperation during this 
con1pliancc review. If there arc any questions or corn1nents concen1ing the details of this review, we can be 
reached at 373-2823. 

Len Lucas 
Internal Audit l)irector 

(~c: Ben I~ro\vn, Assistant (;ity Manager for Econo1nic l)evclopn1cnt 
(ieorgc E. c:arr II I, President of Beacon Managc111ent, Incorporated 
I. Nor1,vood Stone, President of VVy11nericld Properties, Incorporated 

City of Greensboro, Nort11 Carolina 27402 


